

VILLAGE OF SAUGERTIES 43 PARTITION STREET, SAUGERTIES, N.Y. 12477

Year End Village Board Meeting Minutes May 31, 2022

Present: Mayor Bill Murphy, Trustees Brian Martin, Donald Hackett, Jeff Helmuth, Vince Buono

Others: Dave Gordon-Hudson Valley1, Bill Barr

Mayor Murphy called the Village Board meeting to order at 10:03 am.

Mayor Murphy led the pledge of allegiance.

Mayor Murphy presented the Village Board Meeting Minutes from May 2, 2022.

Trustee Hackett made a motion to approve the Village Board Meeting Minutes from May 2, 2022. The motion to approve the Village Board Meeting Minutes from May 2, 2022, was seconded by Trustee Helmuth. All in favor, the motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Murphy presented the Year End Abstract for May 31, 2022:

General \$ 129,697.36
 Water \$ 80,617.50
 Wastewater \$ 31,970.92

Trustee Martin made a motion to approve the Abstract for May 31, 2022, seconded by Mayor Murphy to approve the Abstract for May 31, 2022. All in favor and the motion carried unanimously.

Trustee Hackett reported that the installation of the RBC at the Wastewater plant is completed. It is running well and in compliance. A Standard Operating Procedure is being rewritten to keep the testing consistent. **Trustee Buono** mentioned that the odor has been less since the installation.

Trustee Hackett reported that the harvester has been working in the creek. A dump trailer has been purchased to haul the vegetation. The trailer will be available for use by all departments.

Trustee Helmuth had nothing new to report.

Trustee Buono thanked the Board for their generosity of the veterans' banners.

The Christmas tree at Seamon Park was discussed at the Kiwanis meeting. The tree is a hazard and will not be lit this season. The tree should be removed. There are enough other decorations for the area.

Trustee Buono inquired as to the status of the demolished houses on Post Street. **Mayor Murphy** stated that the house at 56 Post Street that the Village demolished is now on Ulster County auction list and the cost to the village for the demolition will be added to the taxes once the property is sold. The burnt out property was taken down by the owner and a new house will be built on the property.

Mayor Murphy informed the Board that a street maintenance person has been hired. Frank Rea will start sweeping the streets and emptying garbage cans on Saturday and Sunday mornings.

Mayor Murphy thanked Steve Nadel for coming in on the weekend to empty the overflowing garbage cans near the Hudson Valley Bakery. Steve refused to be paid for the call out.

Motion was made by Trustee Hackett to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Buono. The motion carried unanimously. The Village Board Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am.

The next Village Board meeting is scheduled for June 6 at 5:30pm.
Lisa Mayone Village Clerk Filed 6/01/22